August 10, 2023
Ablelight
210 Mayer
Frankenmuth, MI 48734

Subject:  Water Service Line Verification Program
Property Address: 

Dear City of Frankenmuth Water Customer,
Water quality and safety is a top priority for our water customers and to ensure we are meeting the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE) revised lead and copper rule, the City and Township of Frankenmuth are embarking on a program to verify the material type for water services throughout our community. The service line material verification program is in accordance with the Michigan Safe Drinking Water Act, Public Act (PA) 399. In 2018, legislation passed by the State of Michigan amended PA 399 to include the Lead and Copper Rule (LCR). The LCR requires water system owners to develop and complete a reliable material inventory of all potable water service lines in its community water system, though our records show there are no lead service lines present in our system.
As you may know, water services carry water from the water main, typically located in or near the street, to inside your home.  To further evaluate the accuracy of existing service line material across the entire water system, State requirements stipulate that a random number of service lines must be physically verified. Your property has been randomly selected to perform the verification. The random selection was completed using a random number generator approved by EGLE. In the City the first 310 sites selected are used and, in the Township, the first 35 sites selected are used. The number of sites required for verification were established by EGLE.
To complete this service line material verification, an in-home and outside inspection of your water service line is necessary. Service lines will be verified at the three locations, shown below. 
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The outside inspection (#1 & #2) of the water service line will be done by a City contractor, R.B. Satkowiak’s City Sewer Cleaners and City employees using Hydro Excavation to minimize the size of hole. It requires one or two small core holes in the front of your property, near the property line, on each side of your curb box (water shut off). City contractors will also restore the yard area or driveway area disturbed by the work to its original condition. We anticipate that work will begin the week of August 28th or September 5th.
Then an in-home inspection (#3) will be done which requires visual access to your service line where it enters your home, just before the water meter (typically in the basement). Please make sure your water meter is accessible for the inspection. This inspection takes a few minutes and will be completed by City Water personnel. 
Your participation in this verification is important for us to meet State requirements.

A property owners meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, August 23rd at 5:30 p.m. at the Bronner Performing Arts Center, 525 E. Genesee St to explain the project and answer any questions that you may have.

Thank you for your time, partnership, and understanding as we complete this important work. Your anticipated cooperation is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions or concerns feel free to call me at 989-652-6293 or via email at kobrien@frankenmuthcity.com 
Sincerely,


Kenneth J. O’Brien

Water Superintendent

Cc: Bridget Smith, City Manager
Cc: Tim Hildner, Township Supervisor

Kenneth J. O’Brien








